Hi, I’m Roland Simpkins, one of my responsibilities is overseeing the village landscape maintenance contract.  This was originally transferred by Milton Keynes and now, every 3 years we re-tender the contract to maintain best value.

This means that we are responsible for all the hedges, verges and ponds on both our own, and Milton Keynes owned land. As a result, we are now able to carry out double the previous amount of maintenance, helping to make the village look smarter.

We have also undertaken extensive work on the Recreation ground to improve both football pitch drainage and to address safety concerns around the Cricket square.


On the Bloor and Davidson estates progress is being made to transfer their landscaping responsibilities to us, these are detailed in the original planning consent, and we will be appointing a contractor to manage this.


Last Autumn Milton Keynes received funding for planting 16 new trees around the village and this year they are able to add a further 34, all of these will be fruit trees, being either cherry, apple or pear.  As the eventual fruit will be free to take, we will be labelling them with details of their taste and uses.

Watering will be undertaken by Milton Keynes contractors, but if you see one near your house that could do with a boost, even a bowl of washing-up water will help.

The Allotments are very well supported, we have 100% occupancy.  I would like to Thank Pat Cook and her committee who undertake take the less popular tasks that keep the allotments in good health.  If you know of anybody who would be interested in looking for an allotment, let me have their email and I’ll keep them on the list.

In conclusion we believe we have achieved a lot of improvement in the overall appearance of Hanslope, often what goes unnoticed is the regular litter picking, bin emptying and roadside weed spraying.  We do have the opportunity to build on this success by entering the Buckinghamshire Best Kept Village competition, we would need volunteers to create a committee and undertake regular work parties.  For now, could I ask, by show of hands, who might be interested in helping?
